
 

September 15, 2022 

Greetings --  

Next Thursday, I am hosting a meeting along with Community Boards 7, 12, and 

14; and City Council Members Shahana Hanif and Rita Joseph to hear a 

presentation from The New York City Department of Transportation about the 
proposed BQE traffic detours in 2023 that will impact Windsor Terrace and 

Kensington. You may have seen reporting on the DOT’s plan over the Summer.  

These detours, which will include tractor trailer trucks and other oversized 

commercial vehicles, will be in effect while interim repairs are made on the BQE 
from March - October 2023. The current proposal, for three unspecified weekends, 

will divert all truck traffic to exit the Prospect Expressway on East 5th Street, which 
is a narrow one-way street with multiple playgrounds, a school and a library. Please 

join us for this important presentation and discussion about how the BQE repairs 

will affect our local roadways. See meeting details below and RSVP here.  

Thursday, September 22 

6:30pm 
The Parkside Educational Complex (PS 130/MS 839) 

713 Caton Avenue 

Gymnatorium, 2nd floor 

(there is an elevator) 

*This meeting will also be live streamed by Community Board 14 and Community 

Board 7.  Details will be provided. 

https://nyc.streetsblog.org/2022/07/13/community-leaders-slam-dot-for-planned-bqe-detours/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/116D59kdMEJdUpjFyZL5TUuBqpcY91S4QEDQ9NEtIIMM/edit?pli=1


 
MTA Metro Card Van is Back on 9/29 

The MTA MetroCard Van will be back at my district office on Thursday, September 

29th. See Details on the flyer below: 

Services Offered: 

• Get help with a Reduced-Fare application 

• Transfer MetroCard balances (Full fare and Reduced-Fare) 

• Exchange a damaged Reduced-Fare MetroCard for a temporary replacement 

• Report a lost/stolen Reduced-Fare MetroCard 

• Ask our team about any MetroCard-related issues 

file:///C:/Users/santond/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/OF2IZSX5/docs.google.com/forms/d/116D59kdMEJdUpjFyZL5TUuBqpcY91S4QEDQ9NEtIIMM/edit


 



If you have questions or concerns about any community or legislative matter please 

email carrollr@nyassembly.gov or call (718) 788-7221. 

-Bobby 

  

Assemblymember Robert Carroll                    

416 7th Avenue 

Brooklyn, NY 11215 

(718) 788-7221 

  

LOB 557 

Albany NY 12248 

(518) 455 5377 

Carrollr@nyassembly.gov  
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